MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF

SUTTON VENY PARISH COUNCIL held on Thursday 2nd July 2015 
Present:    
Cllrs King (Chair), Gaydon, Guerri-Fear, Long, Lusty, Morris, Owen & Walker 

2 members of the public
2385. Acceptance of apologies for absence

Councillor Oxlade & County Councillor Fleur de Rhe Phillipe   
2386. Open session for members of the public

The owner of Deverill Road Trading estate raised issues regarding the proposed Poultry Farm, regarding operating hours and transport. 

2387.  To receive declarations of interest

None  
2388. To confirm and sign minutes of the last meeting  
Minutes of the meeting held on 4th June 2015 were circulated prior to this meeting and were accepted as a true record.     
Proposed: Cllr Morris

Seconded: Cllr Guerri-Fear 
2389. Co-option of new member   
An application to join the Parish Council had been submitted by Antony Lusty and it was agreed by all to co-opt him. Mr Lusty and was welcomed by the Vice-Chair and he signed the Declaration of Acceptance of Office. 

2390. W/11/02440/FUL – Poultry Farm planning application consultation response

Cllr Owen has studied the revised planning application that has been submitted to Wiltshire Council and has highlighted several areas of concern, including transport issues, surface water drainage and noise pollution. A response objecting to the development will be submitted by the Parish Council. 

2391. Defibrillator Update
The defibrillator and cabinet have been ordered by the Ambulance Service and the Memorandum of Understanding is being prepared. Training for local residents will take place after the summer holiday period.  

2392. Chairman’s report 

A map showing possible areas for future housing development in the village has been received from Wiltshire Council’s Spatial Planning Department. It was questioned why Sutton Veny has been categorised as a large village in the scheme. Concerns were also raised over the scale of housing that could be proposed on the land currently owned by Horses First Racing. A response will be submitted accordingly. 

2393. Planning Committee Report   
Wiltshire Council planning decisions:
15/04690/DEM – The Paddock, Hill Rd – Demolition of 2 agricultural buildings – PRIOR APPROVAL NOT REQUIRED

15/04268/FUL – Plum Tree House, 96 High St – Proposed loft conversion – APPROVE WITH    CONDITIONS

15/04617/LBC – Little Newnham, High St – Replacement conservatory windows & doors – APPROVE WITH CONDITIONS 
Parish Council consultation: 

15/05057/FUL – High Bank, 51 High St – Single storey extension – No Objection
15/05088/TCA – Springfield Barn, High St – Tree works – No Objection
15/05487/TCA – Eastleigh Court, Bishopstrow – Tree works – No Objection
15/05686/TCA – 9 High St – Tree works – No Objection

15/06180/TCA – 3 Bests Lane – Tree works – To view
15/06255/TPO – The Oaks, Norton Rd – Tree works – To view

2394. Payments 
WALC – Councillor training 21/07/2015


£240.00

Community First – Annual membership 


£36.00

M Atyeo – expenses May/June 




£146.58
South Western Ambulance Service NHS Foundation Trusts
£2320.00

M Atyeo – Salary (31/07/15) 




£1056.64
Proposed: Cllr Owen

Seconded: Cllr King
2395. Clerk’s report and correspondence received

The Clerk advised that both linking certificates have now been returned from Australia and will be framed. 

Dan Williams has advised that the apple catching game will be removed and the new swing installed in the play area later in July. 

The lease for allotment 8 was signed and witnessed. 

The Clerk reminded all members that the WALC training will take place on 21st July at 7pm. 

2396. Matters raised for discussion only

Cllr Gaydon advised that the dog bin in the village hall car park is obscured by overgrown foliage and asked if new stickers could be placed on the bins confirming that they are suitable for dog waste. 

Cllr Owen suggested requesting another dog bin in the village. 

Cllr King asked if there had been any progress with linking notices for the village signs. 

2384. Items for newsletter and website

Cllr Owen will write the report for the newsletter.

The meeting closed at 7:55pm 
The next meeting of the Parish Council will be held at 7.00pm on Thursday 3rd September 2015 in the village hall. THERE IS NO MEETING IN AUGUST. 
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